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Grand Knight's Column 

Worthy Brother Knights, 

 Hope you all had a wonderful Easter holiday and welcome to May.  First of all I 

want to thank you, my Brother Knights, for your exceptional work regarding the sale of 

tickets for our annual Charitable Campaign.  For our first turn in on April 7, the total 

sold was 900+ (which I am told is a record for Council 5253).  The final turn in is May 

12 so please continue to sell, sell, sell!!  Also want to thank those who supported our 

Women’s Club “Cards and Game Night” by either helping with setup or joining in the 

fun.  The ladies had a very successful evening.   

 Congratulations to the following Sir Knights of our council for obtaining their 

Fourth Degree during the Exemplification on April 18th. 

  SK Ronald and Lady Bobetta Simon 

  SK Thomas and Lady Fran Skinner 

  SK Thomas and Lady Chris Vollmer 

 May is the start of our outdoor activities and we need volunteers.  Our annual 

Measure Up collection is scheduled for Saturday, May 2 from 9am to 3pm at 2 loca-

tions:  corner of Rte. 256 and Taylor Rd. in Reynoldsburg and corner of Brice Rd. and 

Tussing Rd. in Columbus.  We need lots of help for this to be a success.  Normally we 

ask for 3 hour shifts but we will also take whatever time you have available.  Please con-

tact Dominic Nocera (614.946.1821) if you can help.  The second activity is Roadside 

Cleanup (stretch of Rte. 40 east of Reynoldsburg) on Saturday, May 9.  For this event, 

feel free to bring others (wife, teenage children) and make it a family event!  You will 

need to be at St. Pius X parking lot by 8:45am that day and wear old clothes.  If you can 

help, contact Jerry Lowery (614.759.6361).  Finally, we are having a combined Social 

Meeting/Open House on Tuesday, May 5 at 7pm in the PAC room.  Bring cards or a 

game and a prospective Knight.  We will supply the food and drink. 

Thank you for all you do. 

 

Fraternally Yours, 

Scott Banaski 

Grand Knight 

CHAPLAIN 

Monsignor David Funk  

GRAND KNIGHT 

Scott Banaski 614-861-2601  

DEPUTY GK 

Dominic Nocera 614-946-1821 

FINANCIAL SECRETARY 

Lee Brock 614-861-5137 

CHANCELLOR 

John Swisher 614-477-7730 

RECORDER  

Tim Puet  614-507-8388 

TREASURER  

Gordon Burke 614-861-1191 

WARDEN  

Gordon Pickett Jr 740-927-6693  

ADVOCATE  

Steve Valentine 740-927-1464 

INSIDE GUARD 

Gordon Pickett 614-378-4673   

OUTSIDE GUARD  

Mike Draudt 614-493-3300 

3 YR TRUSTEE 

Stephen Dodaro 614-868-3098  

2 YR TRUSTEE 

Steve McClellan 740-927-5084  

1 YR TRUSTEE 

Horace Gilmore 614-868-8482 

GENERAL AGENT  

Eric Morrison 740-777-0443 

IMPORTANT DATES 

May 2 Knight of the Year 

May 7 Chapter Meeting 

May 9 Roadside Cleanup 

May 12 Officers Meeting 7pm 

May 19 Business Meeting 7pm 

May 20 Assembly Meeting 7pm 

June 2 Social Meeting 

June 4 Chapter Meeting 

June 9 Officers Meeting 7pm 

June 16 Business Meeting 7pm 

June 17 Assembly Meeting 7pm 

June 26,27 Special Olympics 

 

Father Andrew H. Hohman Council 5253 
A CATHOLIC FAMILY FRATERNAL SERVICE ORGANIZATION 

THE KNIGHT HERALD 
Facebook: https://www.facebook.com/kofc5253 

  

MULCH DAY 

The mulch for the flowerbeds will be delivered on Saturday, May 16th.  We are asking 

all available Knights to come help spread the mulch that same morning, meeting at 

9:00 am. Please bring shovels, rakes & wheelbarrows if you have them. The Garden 

Angels, our grounds keeping ministry, will also be there. Thanks in advance for your 

assistance. 



Page 2 Father Andrew H. Hohman Council 5253 

Knights of Columbus Women’s Club Meeting Minutes  

 

Date:  April 13, 2015    Time:  7:00 PM  

Attendees:  Ann Burke, Martha Terry, Jeri Turrin, Theresa Ogershok, Goldie Schweikert, Jayne Siedlecki, Nancy 

Sandidge, Shirley Kirkland, and Mary Jo Neader.  

Call to Order- Ann called the meeting to order at 7:15 pm.  A prayer of Thanks was recited by all.  

Shirley moved to approve the March minutes and Martha seconded; motion carried.  

 

President – Ann thanked the ladies for all their work in making a successful fundraiser.  She read a message from 

Tina:  I appreciate all of the hard work they did going out and requesting donations.  It really paid off for us!  And 

thanks to everyone for your help in making the night a great success.  It is a pleasure to be part of this great group of 

caring and energetic women!  Special thanks to Gordon for being our treasurer for the night and to the Knights who 

helped set-up and during the event as well.  

Treasurer – Theresa provided the financial report.  She stated that the Card/Game was very successful.  

Sunshine Report – It is good to report that everyone is healthy.  

 

Old Business:  

 Members stated that the Card and Game Night went smoothly.  Some good suggestions were made:   

 Put the contest table closer to the entrance and put Tickets Sold at the Door in the advertisement. 

 Jayne said that the guests were happy to see fresh fruit on the menu. 

 The ladies have sent thank you notes to the businesses who donated items.   

 The women were already talking about a 60’s theme for next year, entitled FLOWER POWER. 

 A new idea for next year called “A Pot of Gold” to replace the Mystery Basket.  A jar of scratch off lottery tickets 

would be raffled off.   More discussion needed.  

 

New Business:  

 A Slate of Officers for 2015-2016 to be voted on at the May meeting.  

 The St Pius X Festival is July 31st and August 1st.  

 The members voted to do the Used Book Sale at the festival.  This year, we will include appropriate aged DVD’s 

and CD’s.  It was suggested to put an article in the SPX Newsletter, Connections. 

Next meeting is May 11th – Ann has snack and Vicky has drink  

A motion was made by Mary Jo to adjourn the meeting and Shirley seconded; motion carried  

K of C Women’s Club Happenings 

Newsletter Update 

If you have any articles for the newsletter, please send them to Stephen Dodaro at sjdodaro@gmail.com. 
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Facebook 

Thanks to the efforts of Dominic Nocera, our council now has a presence on Facebook. Check us out at 

https://www.facebook.com/kofc5253, and become our “friend”. 

Council Elections 

On May 19th at the Business Meeting of the Council we will have elections of officers for the 2015-
2016 Fraternal Year. The nominating committee has proposed the following Brother Knights as 
candidates for office. Additional nominations can be proposed from the floor at the meeting.  

Council Officers 

 

Chaplain   Monsignor David Funk 614-866-2859 

Grand Knight  Dominic Nocera   614-946-1821 

Deputy Grand Knight John Swisher   614-477-7730 

Financial Secretary Lee Brock    614-861-5137 

Chancellor   Scott Marsh   614-306-4244     

Recorder    Tim Puet   614-864-1480 

Treasurer    Gordon Burke   614-861-1191 

Warden   Larry Armstrong  614-216-2812  

Advocate    Steve Valentine  740-927-1464 

Inside Guard   

Outside Guard  Steve Sandidge    

3 Year Trustee  Scott Banaski   614-861-2601 

2 Year Trustee  Stephen Dodaro  614-863-2513 

1 Year Trustee   Steve McClellan   740-927-5084 

OPEN HOUSE/GAME NIGHT 

On May 5th at 7pm in the PAC room, we will have a combination Open House 

and Game Night. Here is a chance for you to ask your friend or neighbor to join 

our council and then you and your friend or neighbor can stay and enjoy some 

cards or games. If you don’t ask them, who will? 
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Bloodmobile  

Thursday, June 18, 2015 

Help relieve the Summer Blood Shortage by being a Good Neighbor this 
Month with a Gift for life, by being a Blood donor. St. Pius will host the 
Reynoldsburg Community Bloodmobile by Providing Blood Donors and 
Volunteers from 1:00 to 6:00 PM. at the Redeemer United Methodist 
Church 235 McNaughton Rd. Bring a friend with you. All Blood types are 
needed. Please help broaden our Donor Base here at St Pius X by being a 
first time donor on Thursday the 19th. Give the Gift of life by calling Lee 
Brock at 861-5137 to make an appointment. Your Neighbors are counting 
on you.  

MEASURE UP CAMPAIGN 

MAY 2, 2015 

Council 5253 will conduct its 2015 Measure Up Campaign by soliciting from the 
general public in our community. In order to make this campaign successful, the 
council needs your help. Please consider volunteering a few hours on Saturday 
May 2nd for this worthwhile program. To volunteer, you may contact Dominic 
Nocera at 614-946-1821. 

Highway Cleanup 
Spring is here and that means it’s time to do our part for the community and spruce up our part 
of Route 40 for the upcoming summer. I called the O.D.O.T. folks to let them know we will be 
out on May 9th at 9:00 AM. We will meet up in the parish parking lot and leave from there. 

Please come out and lend a hand. 

Brother Jerry Lowery II 

Community Activity Director 

jloweryii@hotmail.com 614-759-6361 

Festival Committee News 

The Festival committee has scheduled the following events: 

Ohio Village Reenactment (June 27, 28); Reynoldsburg Fireworks (July 3); 
Pataskala Fireworks (July 4); Ohio Village Military Appreciation Day (July 18);  
St. Pius Festival (July 31, August 1); Pataskala Street Fair (August 19 –22); 
Pickerington Bicentennial (Sept 5—7); Pataskala Power Show (September 27-
29).  

These events will not be successful without you help. If you have suggestions, or 
would like to help, contact Steve Valentine at 740-927-1464 or Phil Siedlecki at 
614-863-5284. 

St. Pius X Confirmation  

St. Pius X Confirmation will be held Monday, May 18th at 7 pm in the church. 

We are asking all fourth degree sir knights who have regalia to participate. Please 

go to the rectory basement between 6:00 and 6:15. Let’s show our support to both 

Bishop Campbell and the students being confirmed. 
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2015 Ohio State Charity Campaign 

What: Super Cash Bonanza 

When: Now 

Why: Raise money for our Charitable Works 

Who: You 

Each of you received a letter describing this campaign. The mailing included 7 tickets. Here is 
your opportunity to assist the council in a very tangible way. All you need to do is sell tickets to 
raise money for our charitable works. The more we sell, the more our council earns. 

Second Turn In: May 12th from 7-9pm 

We Can’t Do It Without YOU! 

 

2015 Honor Flight Dates 

 

Honor Flight Columbus recognizes and celebrates World War II veterans by flying them to 
Washington, D.C. to visit memorials dedicated to their important service. This is done at no cost 
to them as a token of our gratitude and respect for their service to our country. On the following 
dates, flights will be returning to the Columbus airport at 8:30pm. Honor Flight Columbus is ask-
ing for your help in greeting these veterans on their return to Columbus  

May 9   May 30  June 20 

August 29  September 19 October 10 

State Summer Games 

June 27 and 28 

Columbus, Ohio 
 

Special Olympics provides year-round competition opportunities for the athletes at the local, area and state 

levels. There are approximately 75 local and area events and Special Olympics Ohio hosts seven state-wide 

competitions each year. In addition, every 2 years Special Olympics Ohio sends a team of athletes to com-

pete in the World Games which alternate between winter and summer sports. One of these events is the State 

Summer Games on June 27th and 28th. We will be looking for volunteers to assist with this event. If you are 

interested, please contact Scott Banaski at 614-861-2601. 

The Rosary 

Our council will lead the rosary after the first Saturday Mass of the month. Honor the 

Blessed Mother by staying after the 5 PM Mass for the Rosary! 



May Birthdays 

George Cruse, Jacob Verminski, Robert Briggs, Kevin Martin, Guy Lawler,  

Richard Rochford, Vincent Lombardo, Matthew Kessler, John Hamilton,  

Peter Briski, Richard Southworth, Michael Krolikowski, James Ballard,  

Stephen Riederer, Dennis Powell, John Beyer, Dennis Jones,  

Patrick Twohig, David Williams 
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TO BE REMEMBERED IN  OUR PRAYERS:  

The Arnett Family, Hans Bauer Family, John Burtyk Family, John and 

Mary Stock, Pat Finegan, John Leers Family, Carl Pyle Family,  

Msgr. Clagett, Earl Campfield, Leo Shedlock Family, Fr. Swickard,  

Fr. Reichert,  Dee Caccimelio, Richard Carr, Pam Briggs,  

Carol Shown, Peg Brock, Katheryn Prinz,  

Vincent Lombardo Family,  Laurie Moose, Jayne Siedlecki, 

The Jim Schneider Family, Charles McClelland and our  

Seminarians Robert Johnson and Jeremiah Guappone 

 

HAPPY MOTHERS DAY! 


